

London Borough of Barking & Dagenham Barking Town Hall Town Hall Square Barking, IG11 7LU

Website: www.lbbd.gov.uk

Paul Roberts
Barking Riverside Ltd
paulroberts@barkingriverside.london

Date:

In principle award of Strategic CIL

Dear Paul

The London Borough of Barking and Dagenham is pleased to provide BRL with a conditional award of Strategic CIL of a total of £450,000, with £150,000 to be provided each year over three years. This money is being provided on the provision that is will be used exclusively for the completion of the Uber Boat Thames Clipper increased services.

It is important to note that the allocation of CIL funding is conditional upon the fulfilment of the requirements outlined below:

1. Confirmation of all funding sources

Before the funding award and grant can be finalised, BRL must provide confirmation that funding sources have been secured from other funding partners, and a funding plan must be provided.

2. Receipt of a detailed project plan

Before the funding award can be finalised, a comprehensive project plan must be provided, outlining the detailed objectives, timelines and milestones of the project.

Once conditions have been met, we will proceed with the grant funding agreement. For all projects, we will require, monthly progress reports, outlining the development of the project, to assist us in tracking the success of the project. Upon completion, a monitoring report including images/photographs of completed projects and a detailed account of all funds spent (including copies of all receipts and invoices) must be provided. Monthly progress reports and the final monitoring report should be sent to Marilyn Smith, Head of Planning and Assurance (marilyn.smith@lbbd.gov.uk). Please ensure that written permission for image use is given to the Borough if there are any identifiable persons in the images provided.

Please note that once conditions of funding have been met, your organisation will have three years from the date of project initiation to draw down allocated funds, after which remaining monies will be reallocated if prior arrangements with the Council have not been made. Please also note that this is a once off funding allocation, and BRL will not be eligible to apply for additional CIL funding for the same project in future.

Please also note that where funding is awarded by a local government to support a scheme which would not be independently commercially viable, it shall need to be compliant with the Subsidy Control Act 2022. UBTC should satisfy themselves that this level of SCIL support is subsidy control compliant.

We are excited to be providing BRL with a funding grant and are eagerly anticipating the positive contribution your project will make to our community.

Kind Regards,

James Coulstock
Interim Strategic Director of Inclusive Growth